Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Vat & Fiddle Public House, Queens Bridge Road, Nottingham on Monday, 20th January, 2014.

Present: update Hugh McClintock, Susan Young, Arthur Williams, Andrew Martin, Peter Briggs, Brian Goss, David Easley, David Miller, Jonathan Avis, Terry Scott. 
Apologies were received from: Roy Wilson, Thomas Madar, Roland and Hilary Backhouse, Andrew Househam.
Minutes of November Meeting were agreed. 

Matters Arising: 
Cyclenation – There is a meeting to promote space for cycling campaign next weekend. Hugh cannot go. Anyone who is available should let Hugh know.
A453 – no progress on getting a toucan crossing at the new Mill Hill roundabout, HA not willing to change the plans and there is very limited local political support.

Venue for EMCF – carried over for discussion at a later meeting.
Report on recent meetings / events 
Hugh has attended LRT meeting – problems of use of park & ride for local car-drivers – he proposed that they encourage more cycle use.

Peter Briggs was unable to attend Broxtowe transport group. Action is still required regarding Attenborough “bridal” path.

Hugh has met Hilary Silvester and has given names of people to get support for a Blue Plaque for Sir Frank Bowden – unveiling planned for June – Julian is likely to be involved in developing a ride at the time of the event.
Meeting re. Ring Road in Lenton – Susan was told that Pedals have agreed to the plans, whereas in reality we have many reservations and criticisms of the scheme as it is being implemented at present. In the discussion following it was agreed that it is sometimes difficult to make sure that critical comments are taken into account, and passed on in balance with any positive comments.

Brian noticed a planning application for works at Beeston station – he will forward the planning number.

Membership – no report as Hilary is away.
Finance – David reported that he has received a cheque from Lawrence for books sold. 
Volunteer help from Experian:

Larry has passed on some ideas for development of web-site to Barbara Strang to ask for some assistance. Jonathan offered to help with software testing aspects, but cannot help with changing platforms.
Jonathan has produced new logos. These can now be used on publicity materials, membership cards, A5 leaflets. It was agreed to include an acknowledgement to Experian for Jonathan’s time in the next newsletter.
It was also agreed to use a footer with logo for emails, especially responses to consultations.

Future Pedals Meeting plans:

Paddy Tipping has agreed to come but cannot make it until our meeting next November.
February – Alistair McClean on design of traffic signals & crossings. Hugh will contact him a couple of weeks before with a list of specific points that we wish to raise; 
28 April – Hugh to invite Dominic Sweeting;

In April – discuss 7pm start.

June – It was agreed to invite the Sustrans Smarter Travel team, Clare and Sarah. Another suggestion for a future meeting is to invite the EM Trains Cycling officer.

AGM – committee roles: to be discussed at Feb meeting
35th Birthday Celebrations – ideas: “carnival ride”; special meal; EMCF in October/November; date to be fixed once national cycle campaign conference fixed. Possible venue – Canal House – Susan to make initial enquiry; possible venue for meal: “Antalya”; May/June and/or November.

There was a discussion of a theme for birthday year – where are we going in the next 35 years? Ideas for next stage – linking up more with Critical Mass for focus on specific local issues. Also linking up with other active groups such as Sneinton Bikers, Fixie riders, etc.

Other meetings/events: 
CDG meeting coming up: following up what the plans are for Nottingham station; ringroad; Mansfield Road/Forest Rd junction. Ask what is the intention of this and what about the improvements further along the route. Need for more bike parking, esp. where Citycard bikes are taking space. It would be useful to have an audit of facilities that need maintenance. 
Dunkirk – main issue is timing of lights; Susan to raise issue of hospital entrance at a meeting with Adam Batty of UCycle.

EM region CTC meeting – Terry will be attending.

CTC national meeting, Glasgow, 10th May. It was decided that this is not so useful to attend, but what would be useful is to look at recent reports about how CTC are working as a campaigning organization, which is based more centrally, rather than through local groups.

Cycle Facilities/traffic management:

Sneinton – Tom Hughes would welcome Pedals involvement in local community forum “Sneinton Alchemy”.
Sherwood, Winchester Street. Andrew has pointed out the wasted planned ASL. More important – signing of route through Woodthorpe Park and also using Sherwood Vale. Arthur to send details of route to Hugh.

Kimberley tram extension – an idea was given general agreement for a ride in the summer to look at the implications.

Sneinton – Meadow Lane bridge with steps only link to the greenway. Hugh to raise at CDG.

River Leen – extension of route south as far as Wilkinson Street looks like a good plan.
HS2; plans are underway for long-distance cycle routes along the new HS2.

Fourth Trent Crossing; proposed article Roland has drawn up for Nottingham Post. After discussion, it was agreed that we welcome his submission as coming from “Roland, as an active member of Pedals.“ 

Suggestion to get an article on safe cycling under Pedals name.

Pedals rep on County Local Access Forum. Hugh is rep. on City LA forum. Andrew to check if Peter Osborne is willing; Graham Hubbard may join as a rep for CTC.

Other Business: Texting bike lock – interesting idea.

Susan raised the problem of cycle lights that are too bright and not dipped. Hugh suggested that Susan contacts the technical advisor for CTC, and Philip Darnton who has good contact with the bicycle trade.

The meeting closed at 9.30 pm. 

